
The Hackettstown Recreation Commission convened in open session in the Community Center 

at 293 Main Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:45 PM on April 15, 2019.  Chairperson Robert Salus 

announced that this meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act 

by: 

 

(1) Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal 

Building;  

(2) Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record and New Jersey 

Herald; 

(3) Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice; 

(4) Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk. 

 

Roll Call:  Present – Chairperson Robert Salus, Bill Baker, Brian Feeney, Frank Galka, Blake 

Hansson, Jim Pangallo, Director Joe Yapaola and Councilperson Engelau  

 

      Absent – Vice Chairperson John Mandick 

 

Jim Pangallo made a motion to approve the minutes of the April 1, 2019 meeting as submitted; 

Blake Hansson seconded the motion. 

All were in favor. 

 

Blake Hansson made a motion to approve the bills as submitted; Brian Feeney seconded the 

motion. 

All were in favor.  

 

Jim Pangallo made a motion to approve the following bills:  JCP&L for pool service in the 

amount of $112.00, JCP&L for ballpark service in the amount of $68.40, M&B Septic for port a 

john service in the amount of $216.00, Blue Ridge Lumber for supplies in the amount of $151.84 

and Home Towne Hardware for pool supplies in the amount of $29.07; Blake Hansson seconded 

the motion. 

All were in favor. 

 

Joe Yapaola, Director, informed the Commission that the Softball co-ed league has begun 

playing and updated the Commission on when all other softball leagues and Rec baseball will be 

starting. 

 

Joe informed the Commission that the code of conduct for parents and players is complete and 

that he is working on completing the code of conduct for the umpires. 

 

Brian Feeney made a motion to approve a donation of a resident family pool membership to the 

Tom Kitchen Memorial 5K; Jim Pangallo seconded the motion. 

All were in favor. 

 

Blake Hansson made a motion to approve the donation in the amount of $100 for a banner for the 

Hackettstown Tiger Softball Program; Bill Baker seconded the motion. 

All were in favor. 



 

Discussion was held regarding installing temporary netting at the Legion field to stop baseballs 

from hitting a resident’s house on Seber Road. 

 

Joe informed the Commission of the cost of installing Wi-Fi through Comcast at the Pool in 

order to be able to use the new POS system at the pool. 

 

Joe informed the Commission of the options of either leasing or purchasing the POS system to be 

used at the Pool. Jim inquired if the POS system could be used for sports registrations as well.   

 

Bill Baker made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:02 PM; Jim Pangallo seconded the 

motion. 

All were in favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mary Matusewicz 

Secretary  


